
SONRISE CHRISTIAN FELLOWSHIP 

STATED SESSION MEETING MINUTES 
July 25, 2017 6:30 p.m. 

 
The Stated Meeting of the Session of Sonrise Christian Fellowship was called to order Tuesday 

July 25, 2017 at 6:30 pm in the Fireside Room.    

 

ROLL CALL: Jerome Marroquin 

CLASS OF 2017  CLASS OF 2018  CLASS OF  2019                       
Gayle Kott  (P)                             Ken Bitting  (P)  Art Blodgett  (E) 

Carla Thomson  (P)   Dwain Leach  (P)  Bob Mann  (P) 

                  Kathy Sears  (P)    

Quorum: Yes  

Also Present: Ryan Hunt, Director of Missions   

Privileges of the floor: Ryan Hunt MSC 

Approval of Minutes: May 23, 2017 MSC  

Approval of Agenda:  MSC 

Committee/Team Minutes Received:  Finance, Women’s Ministries, Worship, Coffee Shop  

 

CLERK’S REPORT: 
 No report. 

   

CONSENT DOCKET: 

1.  Receive and approve Treasurer’s Report for June 2017. 

              General Fund                                                     June             YTD       

  Income                         $45,947                        $314,214 

  Expenses                            $62,353                        $375,912 

  Net                                                     ($16,406)                        ($61,698) 

  Building Fund                  

  Income                           $2,380                      $14,835 

  Expenses                                        $5,064                           $30,384       

  Net                                                       ($2,684)                         ($15,549) 

 

DEACONS REPORT: 
 No report. 

  

MISSIONS: 

Ryan Hunt gave an update on his Missions and administrative duties. 

MSC to approve replacing churchwebworks.com provider with faithconnector.com provider and 

to replace EFT provider with First Citizens Bank. 

 

COMMITTEES:   
1. Dwain Leach reviewed the Treasurer’s Report for July 2017.  He observed that giving in 

both June and July are considerably lower than previous months and the same months last 

year.    

2. Ken Bitting reported that the request for palm tree removal and trimming had been 

received from a committee member who asked that it be brought to Session for approval.  

Session referred the request back to the full committee for its recommendation. 

3. Kathy Sears presented a written report to Session.  She reported that the Women’s 

Retreat went very well.  She further reported that WOW would begin on September 14, 

2017 and will be the study “Jonah” by Priscilla Shirer. The Men’s Breakfast will be held 

on September 23, 2017 with more information to follow.  She also reported that the 

Christmas Brunch would be held December 2, 2017 with the speaker(s) to be announced.  

4. MSC to approve the formation of the Sunday Service Support Subcommittee consisting 

of the following positions: Chair, Art Blodgett; Staff, Administrative Pastor Greg 

Coppock; Usher Traditional Service, Joe Bill Carter; Usher Contemporary Service, 



Ynema Nixon; Greeter Traditional Service, Bonnie McIver; Greeter Contemporary 

Service, TBD; Flower ministry, Lila Sandschulte ; Audio Visual, Ryan Hunt; 

Communion, Joannie Sawdon ; and Security, TBD.  

 

AGENDA ITEMS: 

      1. The solar project is now waiting for the installer to replace the buss currently installed  

 based upon the direction of the county building inspector.  No time frame is currently 

 available for this replacement to be done. 

 

PASTOR’S REPORT: 

 Pastor Jerome reported that he was contacting a representative from ECO to arrange a 

 meeting in August with Session to answer questions regarding ECO.   

 Pastor Jerome stated that a new members class would be planned for fall. 

 Pastor Jerome reported that a local hospice group would be presenting a video entitled 

 “Being Mortal” that deals with aging issues on September 13, 2017 from 6:00 pm to   

 8:00 pm at the church.  It will be open to the community.  

 Pastor Jerome also reported that the summer night’s series would finish on August 3 with 

 a contemporary worship service.  

 

FOR THE GOOD OF THE CHURCH: 
 Gayle Kott reported that the school prayer walk would take place August 12, 2017 at     

 9:00 am.  

 

ADJOURNMENT  
MSC to adjourn with prayer at 8:15 pm. 

 

Respectfully submitted,  

Bob Mann 

Clerk of Session 

 

  

 

The next regularly scheduled meeting will be Tuesday, August 22, 2017 at 6:30 pm. 

 

 


